
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 

St Mary’ s Parish  
Warracknabeal 
 

Parish Priest Fr Alex Lim 
11 Lyle Street Warracknabeal, 53941062 
Parish Secretary,  
Cath Bellis—stmpcw@gmail.com,  
0434086534 
St Mary’s Primary School,  
Principal, Joy Quarrell, 53982001 
 

St Joseph’s Hopetoun. P.O Box 141  
Parish Secretary, Jacki Hogan 50833566 
St Joseph’s Primary School.  
Principal, Cynthia Maiden, 50833296 
 

St Mary’s Rainbow 
Contact Kath White, 53957261 
 

St Augustine’s Beulah 
Contact Brendan Naylor, 50837242 
 

St Patrick’s Minyip 
Contact Margret Murphy, 53857479 
 

 
Last Weekends Collection 
 
Warrack 
Planned Giving $546.70 
Presbytery $149.75 
 
Hopetoun: 
Presbytery $5.00 
Parish  $83.20 
 
Beulah 
Presbytery $40.00 
 
Minyip 
Planned Giving $27.00 
Presbytery $52.00 
 
Rainbow $ 
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PARISHES 

HOPETOUN 

Sunday 24th September 2017 
Twenty Fifth Sunday in  

Ordinary Time 

Next Weekend’s Mass Times 
Minyip:  Saturday 6.00pm 
Warracknabeal: Sunday 8.30am 
Beulah:  Sunday 11.00am 
Hopetoun: Sunday 5.30pm  
Rainbow Communion Service: 
  Sunday 10.00am 

Next week’s  
Readings 

1st Reading Ezek 18:25-28 
2nd Reading Phil 2:1-11 

Gospel Mt 21: 28-32 

Warrack LLA 
Leaders 

Readers Prayers of 
Faithful 

Offertory Collectors Special 
Ministers 

Cleaners  

Mass 
 
 

 M Farrell D Baxter M & J Lardner T Evans 
L Casey 

J McFarlane 
M Lardner 

K Baxter 
M Walder 

 

WEEKEND MASS TIMES 
1st WEEKEND 
Warracknabeal: Saturday 6.30pm 
Hopetoun: Sunday 9.00am 
Rainbow: Sunday 11.00am 
Beulah:  Sunday 6.00pm 
Minyip Communion Service  
  Sunday 10.00am 
 

2nd WEEKEND 
Beulah:  Saturday 7.00pm 
Warracknabeal: Sunday 8.30am 
Hopetoun: Sunday 11.00am 
Minyip:  Sunday 6.00pm 
Rainbow Communion Service:  
  Sunday 10.00am 
 

3rd WEEKEND 
Minyip:  Saturday 6.00pm 
Warracknabeal: Sunday 11.00am 
Hopetoun: Sunday 9.00am 
Rainbow: Sunday 6.00pm 
Beulah Communion Service:  
  Sunday 9.30am 
 

4th WEEKEND 
Minyip:  Saturday 6.00pm 
Warracknabeal: Sunday 8.30am 
Beulah:  Sunday 11.00am 
Hopetoun: Sunday 5.30pm  
Rainbow Communion Service: 
  Sunday 10.00am 
 

5th WEEKEND 
Minyip:  Saturday 6.00pm 
Beulah:  Sunday 8.30am 
Rainbow: Sunday11.00am 
Warracknabeal: Sunday 6.30pm 
Hopetoun Communion Service: 
   Sunday 9.00am 
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Warrack Lay Led 
Readers 

Readers Prayers of the 
Faithful 

Offertory Collectors Special  
Ministers 

Cleaners 

Mass 
 

 
 

K Downes J McFarlane Baxter Family T Evans 
L Casey 

J McFarlane 
M Lardner 
 

B Murphy 
K Moloney 

This Weekend’s Roster  Next Weekend’s Roster.  

 
Weekday Masses Warracknabeal 

Tuesday, 5.00pm 
Wednesday 9.30am 
Thursday, 9.30am 

Friday 9.30am 
 

Reconciliation  
Reconciliation will be available 10 

minutes before every Saturday and  
Sunday Mass. Other times by  

Appointment.  

Minister of the Holy Communion 

The ministry of the Ministers of Holy Communion is very important ministry in our parish community. It is closely linked to the Eucharist which is the highest and the 
central form of worship in our community. The guide for extraordinary ministers of Holy Communion published by Liturgical Ministry series gives us an insight how the 
ministry is exercised. 
 

What are extraordinary Ministers of the Eucharist? Why are they called extraordinary ministers of Holy Communion? 
Extraordinary ministers of Holy Communion is the proper term for this ministry, because the term “Eucharist Minister” can apply to the priest or deacon as well as to 
the Lay ministers. The term ‘extraordinary’ minister of Holy Communion makes it clear that they are ‘extraordinary’, that is out of the ordinary. While the deacon, priest 
and bishop are the ‘ordinary’ ministers of Holy Communion. It is a reminder that ministers of the Holy  
Communion serve in this capacity only when there is insufficient clergy to distribute Holy Communion.  
Additional presence of priests especially in a concelebrated mass may mean they will not be needed even though they have been rostered on to serve. This happens 
rarely, but it does occasionally happen. This is part of being ‘extraordinary’ 
Depending on the practise of the diocese and the parish, in the absence of a priest for Saturday night vigil Mass or Sunday Mass, the ministers of Holy Communion 
maybe called upon to assist or even to preside at what is commonly called a ‘Communion Mass’ - that is the rite of distributing Holy Communion outside mass. 
Guide for Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion. PP 30.40.51 
Lastly, we are appreciative of the generosity of our ministers of Holy Communion for their generous spirit serving our parish community in this  
important ministry. 
Thank you! 
 

St Joseph’s School, Hopetoun 
Meals on Wheels 
Our Junior Red Cross & Mission Group has been busy delivering Meals on Wheels during this last week. This is an important service activity that our students partici-
pate in; it’s our way of touching base with the elderly in our community and helping to ensure these community members receive the basic needs and care that they 
deserve. 
Work experience 
During this last week we have welcomed Jacob Holm to school for work experience. Jacob is currently in Year 11 at Hopetoun P-12 College. Jacob is interested in 
pursuing a career in secondary teaching but after seeing the excellent way he helped to retell the story of The Three Little Pigs using puppets, I think a career in pri-
mary schools may quite well be on the cards! It has been wonderful to have Jacob with us for the week. 
Archery clinics 
We have an archery coach visiting in week 1 of next term to conduct clinics with all students from Foundation –Grade 6. Archery is one of those sports that needs very 
specific qualifications to teach and we are very lucky to be able to access these clinics for our students. Any adults who may be interested in trying archery can book 
for an after school clinic on Thursday October 12th.  
Thanking all parishioners for your support of our school and special events this term. We are looking forward to our holiday break! God Bless, Cynthia. 

 

St Vincent De Paul 

Congratulations to Leo Downes for taking on as President of the St Vincent De Paul Society, and thanks to past president Bev Threlfall. St Vincent De Paul would like 

to thank those people who contributed  $1777.40 for the poor mans mass. A big thank you. 

St Vincent De Paul would publicly like to thank Peter Heenan for his great contribution in assisting those people in need. Peter, the work you do is unmeasurable. The 

next meeting will be at Minyip on Wednesday 27th September at 2.00pm. Transport leaves the Presbytery at 1.30pm. 


